

JANET NAPOLITANO GOVERNOR WILLIAM BELL DIRECTOR

ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATION 100 North 15th Ave. PHOENIX, ARIZONA 85007

January 13, 2009

Mr. Tom Horne State Superintendent of Public Instruction Arizona Department of Education 1535 W. Jefferson Phoenix, Arizona 85007

Dear Mr. Horne:

Pursuant to ARS §15-189, the Arizona Department of Administration (ADOA) has surveyed the ADOA Building System members regarding possible vacant buildings that may be suitable for the operation of a charter school. The agencies who have responded to the survey have advised this office that they do not possess vacant buildings suitable for charter schools.

If we may be of further assistance, please contact me at (602) 542-1954 or nola.barnes@azdoa.gov.

Sincerely,

Nola Barnes

General Manager

Building and Planning Services

cc: William Bell, Director, ADOA

Scott Smith, Deputy Director, ADOA Lynne Smith, Assistant Director, ADOA